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3rd – 6th graders will have games starting in January. Practices will begin in late November/

early December (depending on gym time). Times of practices will be determined by each coach. 

Once your child’s coach has a practice schedule, they will reach out to you directly. 

Games will be held in Chelan. The cost is $35.  

Registration Deadline is November 13, 2022.  

You can find the registration form on our website at EntiatYouthSports.org.  

Programs like these rely on volunteers. If you or someone you know is 

interested in coaching or sponsoring, please email entiatyouthsports@gmail.com or 

call Courtney Mitchell at 509-670-9213 or Michelle Arnold at 509-881-8684 

Entiat Youth Basketball 2022-2023  
Registration is now open for our Youth Basketball Season!  

Clinics will be held for grades Pre-K – 2nd grade. Clinics will start in December. Your child’s coach will reach out to 

you directly to let you know when the first clinic will begin. The cost for clinics is $25.  

To the 

Wenatchee Wild 

& the Entiat PTO. 



Dear Entiat Families and Community Members, 

I can’t believe it’s already the first of November. Time flies when you are having fun and I can tell you, 

students and staff have been having a lot of fun this fall.  In my first assembly, I showed some old high 

school pictures (circa 1982) of my classmates and me having a great time in school at Entiat. My mes-

sage to the kids was that they need to be involved in many activities and make school fun.  We all know 

there are some “not-so-fun” parts to school and thus, it is so important to take these opportunities to 

have fun and create great memories.  We just finished a very fun Homecoming week. I want to thank 

our ASB for organizing dress up days, class competitions, pep assemblies and the homecoming dance.  It 

was a blast to see so many students participating in the activities and I loved how many of our staff led 

the way to having fun.   

Speaking of fun, the Entiat Tigers PTO Booster Club held a Fun Run for our K-5 students.  The wonderful volunteers of the Booster 

Club along with PE teacher Laura Potts did an amazing job building fun game activities into the afternoon. They also got support 

from local sponsors to provide a free T-shirt for every K-5th grade student. Let us all continue to support out Entiat Tigers PTO 

Booster club. 

We know that sports certainly are not all about winning, but all of us would agree that winning is much more fun than losing. Both 

our HS volleyball team and HS football team have been winning and both are league champions. Our girls only lost one league 

game on their way to earning the trophy.  The girls also were recognized by the WIAA for their 3.27 team GPA. The football team 

fought through a tough, early non-league schedule and then got on a roll beating all of their league opponents.  They capped the 

regular season off with an exciting victory over Waterville/Mansfield. The fact that it was the homecoming game and senior night 

only made it sweeter. Both teams now enter post season with the goal of making it to the State Tournament. It does my heart 

good to see the school spirit at our games. Watching the boys cheer on the HS VB team from the Tiger Den is a joy and the attend-

ance at our games is great to see. 

Of course, in amongst all the fun is a lot of serious teaching and learning.  This past week was conference week and I appreciate all 

staff, students and parents who made time to meet and share our kids’ progress in the classroom. We all want the same thing and 

for your child to be successful and have a great experience so I really appreciate the teamwork. 

Don’t forget to visit our school website, entiatschools.org often and like and share our Facebook page ‘Entiat Schools.’ You will not 

only stay more informed on what’s happening at Entiat, but you will see the fun our students are having and the memories they 

are creating. 

Again, thank you for trusting your child to Entiat Schools and thank you for being part of the “Tiger Team.”  

Greg Whitmore 

Superintendent 

“It’s great to be a Tiger!” 

SUPERINTENDENT’S MESSAGE 

SUBSTITUE PARAEDUCATORS NEEDED! 

Working as a substitute Paraeducator is a great way to make a 

positive contribution to the education of Entiat kids. Flexible 

hours and great pay! Paraeducators are paid $17.91- $21.64 per 

hour. In order to be qualified as a substitute paraeducator, you 

must have a high school diploma or G.E.D. credential. In addition, 

you must have one of the following: Associate of Arts (A.A.) 

Degree or higher -OR Minimum of 72 quarter college credits –OR 

          Passing score of 461 on the ETS ParaPro 

              Assessment . You can get a practice test to 

               study by contacting the school district office at 

              784-1800 or purchase online at ETS ParaPro Website. 
 

         For more information about substituting please 

                              Contact the District Office at (509) 784-1800. 

Army and Air Force recruiters were 

available to talk with students during their 

lunch time in the month of October. 



Title I Notification 
Entiat School District is a Title I District 
Paul Rumburg Elementary School participates in the Title I Schoolwide Program. Title I, Part A, is part of the Every Student Suc-
ceeds Act. Its goal is to ensure that all children have a fair, equal and significant opportunity to obtain a high-quality education and 
reach proficiency in challenging state academic standards. Our Title I schools qualify for federal grant money which we use for ad-
ditional staffing, parent involvement, staff development, and extended school day opportunities to help us meet that goal. This 
update is intended to provide you with important information about this law and your child’s education. Please contact Tracie 
Husted at (509) 784-1800 if you would like more information about Title I activities or parent participation at your child’s school. 
 

District and School Report Card Information 
Are you interested in knowing how your child’s school did on state assessments? How different groups of children performed com-
pared to other schools? You can find out by going to reportcard.ospi.k12.wa.us. The Report Card contains information about test 
results as well as other statistics about the school. To find results for Entiat Schools, use the drop-down menu in the box at the top 
left of the webpage, find Entiat School District, and press “go”. To find results for your child’s school, follow those directions to go 
to Entiat School District, then use the drop-down menu to find either Paul Rumburg Elementary or Entiat Middle School/High 
School. 
 

Right to Request Teacher and Para Qualifications 
All parents and guardians have the right to request information regarding the professional qualifications of your child’s classroom 
teacher or instructional paraeducators. If you request this information, the district will provide you with the following: 1. Whether 
the teacher has met Washington teacher certification requirements for the grade level and subjects in which the teacher provides 
instruction; 2. Whether the teacher is teaching under an emergency or other provisional status for which Washington qualifications 
or certification has been waived; 3. The college major of the teacher and any graduate degree or certificate; and 4. Whether your 
child is receiving Title I services from paraprofessionals, and if so, whether those paraprofessionals meet state/federal require-
ments of the Every Student Succeeds Act. If you would like to request this information, please contact Irma Verduzco at (509) 784-
1800 #3 or iverduzco@entiatschools.org. 

La Escuela de Entiat es un distrito de Título I 
La Escuela Primaria Paul Rumburg participa en el Programa de Título I para toda la escuela. El Título I, Parte A es parte de la ley 
Cada Estudiante Tiene Éxito. Su objetivo es garantizar que todos los niños tengan una oportunidad justa, igualitaria y significativa 
para obtener una educación de alta calidad y alcanzar la competencia en los estándares académicos estatales desafiantes. Nues-
tras escuelas de Título I califican para fondos federales que usamos para personal adicional, participación de los padres, desarrollo 
del personal y oportunidades extendidas de dia escolar para ayudarnos a alcanzar esa meta. Esta actualización tiene el objetivo de 
dar información importante sobre esta ley y la educación de su hijo. Comuníquese con Tracie Husted al (509) 784-1800 si desea 
obtener más información sobre las actividades del Título I o la participación de los padres en la escuela de su hijo. 
 

Información de Reportes de Calificaciones del Distrito y la Escuela 
¿Está interesado en saber cómo le fue a la escuela de su hijo en las evaluaciones estatales? ¿Cómo se desempeñaron los diferentes 
grupos de niños en comparación con otras escuelas? Puede averiguarlo en reportcard.ospi.k12.wa.us. El reporte de calificaciones 
contiene información sobre los resultados de las pruebas, y otras estadísticas sobre la escuela. contiene información sobre los re-
sultados de las pruebas, y otras estadísticas sobre la escuela. Para encontrar los resultados de las Escuelas de Entiat, use el menú 
desplegable en el cuadro en la parte superior izquierda de la página web para encontrar Entiat School District y presione ir. Para 
encontrar los resultados de de su hijo, siga las instrucciones para ir al distrito escolar de Entiat, luego use el menú desplegable para 
encontrar Paul Rumburg Elementary o Entiat Middle School / High School. 
 

Derecho a Solicitar Calificaciones de Maestros y Paraeducadores 
Todos los padres y tutores tienen derecho a solicitar información sobre las calificaciones profesionales del maestro (s) del aula de 
su hijo o de los paraeducadores de instrucción. Si solicita esta información, el distrito le proporcionará lo del aula de su hijo o de los 
paraeducadores de instrucción. Si solicita esta información, el distrito le proporcionará lo siguiente: 1. Si el maestro ha cumplido 
con los requisitos de certificación de maestros de Washington para el nivel de grado y las materias en las que el maestro brinda 
instrucción; 2. Si el maestro está enseñando bajo una emergencia u otro estado provisional para el cual se han renunciado las califi-
caciones o certificación de Washington; 3. La especialización universitaria del maestro y cualquier título o certificado de posgrado; 
y 4. Si su hijo está recibiendo servicios de Título I de paraprofesionales, y si es así, si esos paraprofesionales cumplen con los req-
uisitos estatales / federales de la Ley Cada Estudiante Tiene Éxito. Si desea solicitar esta información, comuníquese con Irma Ver-
duzco al (509) 784-1800 #3 o iverduzco@entiatschools.org.  



THANK YOU! 
 

The North Central Education Foundation recently awarded a literacy grant to my 
classroom. My intention is to purchase quality materials for the classroom by authors 
who address social-emotional topics, STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Math), and most importantly, reflect the cultural make-up of my classroom. Students 
should see themselves in the books they read. This grant is for getting those kinds of 
books into my students' hands. I have purchased some books for my classroom 
already, but this grant will allow me to focus on the books and not the price tag.  I am 
so grateful to the North Central Education Foundation and North Cascade Bank for 
providing this opportunity for my students.  

SEWING VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

If you are handy with any type of needle and thread and have some spare time 
to sew, knit, or crochet; my 2nd grade students are looking for you! 
My classroom has recently been awarded The North Central Education 
Foundation Teacher Classroom Grant through funding from North Cascades 
Bank. My grant proposal is designed to promote the love of reading in my 
students. I hope to do this by implementing a Reading Buddy Program in my 
classroom. Each child will be provided a quality stuffed buddy which they can 
read to each day for a set amount of time. During that time, they will be 
awarded points based on their fluency progress. These points can be redeemed 
for clothing and accessories for their buddy. 
 

To extend the benefits of this program I plan to host reading buddy times where volunteers can come in and meet and read with their 
reading buddies. Over the course of the year, my students will use this opportunity for various cross-curricular projects and come 
spring, I would like to host a Teddy Bear Tea for those who have helped make this possible. I am very excited to announce this program 
to my students, but would like to ensure that I have some volunteers available first. If you would be interested in participating, I would 
love to hear from you. Please email me at njames@entiatschools.org and once I purchase the Reading Buddies I will be able to provide 
dimensions. 

Let’s get the reading started, shall we? 
Noel James. 

Please contact Mrs. Perry-Hardin at 509-888-5155 or mperryhardin@entiatschools.org. 

If you would like to include a relative that has/is in the armed forces, please submit their information to Mrs. Perry-Hardin. 

Please submit your information no later than Monday, October 31, 2022. 

Scan QR Code to download the Veterans Brick Form and submit a service member that served/serving in the armed forces. 

We are very excited to have our Veterans Day Assembly return for the first time in three years. 

You are invited to bring a veteran as a guest of honor to our Entiat Elementary and Middle/High 

School Veterans Day Assembly. The program will be on Thursday, November 10, 2022, at 

1:30pm. We would like to honor our service members in person, for their service in our armed 

forces. 

        Parade Route:  Participants will start at the gravel lot with the 

       old Ambulance Shed on the corner of Entiat Way and Entiat River Road. The 

       route will go along Entiat Way, past the front of the school (students will be there to wave!), 

      and left into the staff parking lot for the Veterans Day Assembly. 

  All Community Veterans are encouraged to join the parade!  Meet at the beginning of the route 

at 12:45 PM, and the veterans car parade will start at 1:00pm.  

mailto:njames@entiatschools.org
mailto:mperryhardin@entiatschools.org
mailto:mperryhardin@entiatschools.org


Our High School Leadership Class is cooking and serving a Thanksgiving meal for the Senior Citizens of our Community. We hope 

to see you there! 

                                       MONDAY, November 21, 2022 @ 12:00 pm. 

 

       Contact Mandy Sanford with any questions at msanford@entiatschools.org or 509.888.5161 

 

Sources: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: 

Who Needs a Flu Vaccine, Handwashing: Clean Hands Save 

 

 

home will help 
curb the spread of germs in  
 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/vaccinations.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/vaccinations.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/actions-prevent-flu.htm
https://frontlineimpact.org/request-wipes
https://frontlineimpact.org/request-wipes
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm


 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

estacionales que causan 
enfermedades es recibir vacunas, como la vacuna contra la 
gripe Los Centros para el Control y la 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Whole Community, Whole Child de los CDC es 

 

Fuentes: Centros para el Control y la Prevención de Enfermedades: Quién 

necesita una vacuna contra la gripe, Lavado de manos: las manos limpias 

 

https://frontlineimpact.org/request-wipes
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyschools/wscc/index.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/vaccinations.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/vaccinations.htm
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/handwashing/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/actions-prevent-flu.htm


ENTIAT SCHOOL DISTRICT ACTIVITIES  
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

  1.  
7:00pm - District VB 
Game vs. TBD 

2. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 

3. 
District VB Game vs. 
TBD 

4. 
FB Crossover - TBD 

5. 
FB Crossover - TBD 

6. 7. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 

8. 
 

9. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 

10. 
HS VB STATE - TBD 

11. 
 

HS VB STATE - TBD 
FB Rd Playoff - TBD 

NO SCHOOL 

12. 
FB Rd Playoff—TBD 

13. 14. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 
 

First Practice for HS 
Boy’s/Girl’s Basketball 
and Basketball Cheer 

15. 
 

16. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 
 
 

17. 
 

18. 
 

19. 

20. 21. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 
 
 

22. 
 

23. 
 

EARLY RELEASE 
 

24. 
 

NO SCHOOL 

25. 
 

NO SCHOOL 

26. 
 

27. 28. 
3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 

29. 30. 

3:00pm: Tiger 
Academy & Stars 
 

7:00pm - School 
Board Meeting 

   Note: 

Athletic events are revised often. Please see our Athletics website at 

www.entiatschools.org for the most current information, about 

games, locations, and times. 

November 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 1. 
Chicken Fajita 

Black Beans 

Corn 

Peaches 

Monster Cookie 

2. 
Turkey Sandwich 

Corn Chowder (6-12) 

Carrots, Celery, & Red 

Pepper Slices 

Mixed Fruit 

3. 
Super Nachos 

Cabbage Salsa & 

Red Salsa 

Refried Beans 

Corn 

Applesauce 

4. 
Hamburger 

Tater Tots 

Oranges 

Juice 

 

*Extra Hamburger - $1.00 

7. 
Pizza 

Green Salad (4-12) 

Green Beans (K-3) 

Pears 

8. 
Macaroni & Cheese 

Dinner Roll 

Green Beans & Peas 

Strawberries & Applesauce 

White Cake 

9. 
Tuna or PB&J Sandwich 

Cheesy Potato Soup (6-12) 

Carrots, Celery, & Red 

Pepper Slices 

Peaches 

10. 
Chili 

Cheese Cup 

Cornbread 

Coleslaw & Honey Carrots 

Applesauce 

11. 

 

NO SCHOOL 

14. 
Burrito 

Cheese Nachos (9-12) 

Green Salad (4-12) 

Green Beans (K-3) 

Peaches 

 

*Extra burrito - .50 

15. 
Scrambled Eggs 

Fruit Muffin 

Hashbrowns 

Salsa 

Juice 

16. 
Ham Sandwich (K-5) 

Hot Ham & Cheese on a Bun 

(6-12) 

Carrots, Celery, & Red 

Pepper Slices 

Tater Tots 

Mixed Fruit 

17. 
Chicken Alfredo 

Roasted Vegetables 

Dinner Roll 

Pears 

Chocolate Cake 

18. 
Chicken Pattie Sandwich 

Tater Tots 

Oranges 

Juice 

 

*Extra Chicken Pattie 

Sandwich - $1.00 

21. 
Chicken Nuggets 

French Bread 

Green Salad (4-12) 

Green Beans (K-3) 

Peaches & Snickerdoodle 

22. 
White Chicken Chili 

Cheese Cup 

Tortilla Chips 

Corn 

Pears 

23.   EARLY RELEASE 

Toasted Cheese Sandwich 

Carrots, Celery, & Red 

Pepper Slices 

Applesauce 

24. 25. 

28. 
Spaghetti 

Dinner Roll 

Mixed Veggies & Peas 

Pears 

29. 
Pulled Pork 

Coleslaw 

Baked Beans 

Pineapple & Mixed Fruit 

Apple Crisp 

30. 
Turkey Sandwich 

Corn Chowder (6-12) 

Carrots, celery & Red Pepper 

Slices 

Mixed Fruit 

  

Breakfast Info: 
MS/HS: Breakfast of cereal, fruit and milk is served daily 7:45-8:10am. 
Muffins, yogurt, cinnamon toast, oatmeal, yogurt parfait will be 
served Monday-Friday respectively.  
Elementary: Will be offered breakfast in the classroom at 8:15 am. 
A choice of plain or chocolate milk is served with each meal. 

ENTIAT SCHOOL DISTRICT LUNCH 

NO SCHOOL 

Ala Carte Items 
Student will still need to pay for ala carte items offered to 
grades 6-12 and individual milk. Parents check your student’s 
meal account for outstanding balances. 
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CARRIER ROUTE PRE-SORT 

Providing students with the necessary 

knowledge, skills, and attitudes to be 

productive and responsible citizens. 

Now, imagine 70 years in the future, people wondering the same thing. 

Please consider purchasing an ad for our 2022-23 Yearbook. Prices range 

from $25 business card size to $125 full page ad, all in color. If interested, 

please email Wendi Crutcher at wcrutcher@entiatschools.org. 

Your support helps keep the cost of the book down for our students and 

also documents the businesses that were in our community this year. 
 

Thank you for your support! 

Dean of Students Update: 
 
TESTING UPDATE: 
The 10th and 11th Graders have completed their PSAT and 
ASVAB Tests for the Fall. On October 18th Dr. Doug Callahan 
came to the school to present a Career Lesson to our 
students who took the ASVAB test and had the students 
interpret their scores and find their strengths and career 
interests. 
 

COLLEGE AND CAREERS UPDATE: 
On Thursday, November 3rd our 11th and 12th graders will 
travel down to Wenatchee Valley College for the College and 
Career Fair. Over 100 booths will be available for our 
students to interact and gather information concerning their 
future plans whether that be college, Tech. schools or work. 
 

On Tuesday, November 29th our 10th, 11th and 12th graders 
will be visiting the campus at Central Washington University 
in Ellensburg. The visit consists of seeing their Visitor Center, 
taking a walking tour of the campus and sitting for an 
Admissions Presentation given by the Central Washington 
University staff. 
 

FINANCIAL AID UPDATE: 
A reminder to all 12th grade students who plan on attending 
any 4-year, 2-year, or Technical School, that they are 
required to complete the Federal Financial Aid Form to be 
admitted to any post-secondary school. 
 

*Located on the information table up by the High School lift 
are numerous college and Technical school brochures and 
information booklets available for parents and students to 
take and learn about their favorite schools. 
 

If there are any questions concerning any of these items 
please contact Bill Edwardson, Dean of Students 


